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                                   MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

 EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain City Offices

1680 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

June 10, 2003


Chairman Tom Maher called the meeting to order at 6:00




Roll Call:  

Commissioners present: Tom Maher, Chris Kemp, Jeff Love, Leslie Montgomery, Jennifer Rawlings, and Dallas Bullock.


Others Present:


Monte Kingston, Eagle Mountain Links.



City Staff:  


City Planner:

Shawn Warnke


City Engineer:

Korey Walker


Planning Assistant:
Angela Cox

1.
Pledge of Allegiance: 

Tom Maher led the Commission and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Identification of Voting Commissioners:

Tom Maher, Chris Kemp, Leslie Montgomery, Jeff Love, and Richard Steinkopf.

3.
Declaration of Conflicts of Interest:

None.


4.
Report from City Council Member:


Diane Jacob reported that in the City Council meeting on June 3, 2003 the Open Space Ordinance was tabled and on Kiowa Valley Plat A, the motion failed.

7.
Agenda Items

A.
Anthem (R1 N18, N19), (Formerly known as Sweetwater Ranch), Preliminary Plat and Final 
Plat for Phase 1, Action Item- Public Hearing  

Shawn Warnke explained that The Anthem subdivision is located on the Westside of The Ranches Parkway directly north of Friday’s Station.  The Preliminary Plat consists of 151 total units, 32.26 acres, and a total density of 4.7 dwelling units per acre.  The Final Plat consist of 68 total units, 14.39 acres, a total density of 4.7 dwelling units per acre, and 15,062 square feet of private open space. In summary, these parcels (R1 N18, N19) are vested with 221 dwelling units.  The application is proposing that there be 151 dwelling units, which is 69 dwelling units below the density ceiling of the Master Development Plan.  

The Anthem (R1 N18, N19) parcel width is approximately 450’ at its narrowest point.  Though the project is vested with town home density, the applicant is proposing a single-family subdivision.  Due to the R1 N18, N19 being narrow the applicant is trying to acquire additional property and trying to conserve property by using monolithic sidewalks to increase the lot size. 

The applicant is requesting that the City Council consider the vacation and sell of 6’ of The Ranches Parkway along The Anthem frontage.  The recorded plat of The Ranches Parkway shows the right of way width ranges from 180’ to 206’ along the frontage of The Anthem.  The applicant is trying to acquire 6’ in order to increase the lot size.  In addition to this request, the applicant has also decreased a small portion of their constructed golf course in order to add property to lots.  

The applicant is proposing the use of monolithic sidewalks.  The Planning Commission discussed this scenario during the Concept Plan review.  The Commission recommended that landscape features (that are maintained by the HOA) be constructed at the end of travel corridors to enhance the streetscape.  The Applicant has incorporated these landscape features into this plan. 

Monte Kingston, the developer, explained phasing and the proposed amenities for The Anthem subdivision.  The proposed amenities include a 20 X 50 foot private pool and spa with restrooms and picnic pavilion.  The minimum lot width is 55 feet with every third lot having a 65 foot lot width to encourage 3 car garages.  He went on to explain that all the homes around the perimeter of the property would be full masonry and the interior homes would allow 75% siding.  

The Planning Commission said they felt that a kiddie pool would have better use than a spa.  They also felt that the homes that surround the community center should be full masonry as they are around a community gathering place.  The Planning Commission suggested a headlight screen for the community center parking. Discussion ensued on parking at community center.

The Planning Commission felt that golf course approved rod iron fencing should be installed along golf course lots for liability and beautification reasons.  They would also like to see the median on Ranches Parkway eliminate the turn pocket that does not coincide with an entry way.

MOTION:
I move that the Planning Commission approve the Preliminary Plat and 


recommend approval of the Final Plat, Phase 1 for the Anthem Subdivision 


subject to the following conditions:


1.  That the City Attorney approves the:



A. Owner Dedication (due to the private park and landscape 


     features).




B. Golf course notice and liability – Assumption of Risk and    


    Indemnification. 




C. Water rights.

2.  That revised construction plans are submitted meeting the   Engineering Requirements. 
3.  That the looping of utilities is addressed.

4.  That lots 5-9 and 115 have adequate fire protection.

5.  That lots 54, 64-65 that surround the Community Center be full masonry.

6.  That a rod iron fence (according to The Ranches Design Guidelines) border the subdivision along the golf course.

7.  That the median in The Ranches Parkway be altered to eliminate a turn pocket (extend the median and landscaping improvements to eliminate the turn pocket) that does not coincide with an entryway.

8.  That this approval for the preliminary plat allows for the addition or elimination of 6’ of property on the east side of the subdivision.  The acquisition of the 6’ requires the Plat Amendment of The Ranches Parkway Plat and as such is not known if this approval will be granted in the future.  

Jeff Love seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion Passed.

8.
General Discussion/Questions:

Mr. Warnke explained to the Commission that the University of Utah was proposing a condensed Citizen Planner Seminar for the local Planning Commissions and he questioned if they would be interested in attending.  The Planning Commission expressed an interest in participating and would like more details as they become available. 

 9.
Adjournment:
MOTION:
Richard Steinkopf moved to adjourn the meeting at.  

 Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________
                      
Chairman Tom Maher
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